MINUTES OF NORTH ARM COVE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING
held at the Community Hall on Saturday, 9 April 2011 at 10.00 am 
MEETING OPENED at 10.10 am with welcome by Peter Chappelow to new residents to NAC, Darryl and Carol Drake, and guest speaker, Peter Wright
ATTENDANCE:    14 members and 4 non-members as per attendance sheets including committee members: Peter Chappelow, Susan Carter, Tony Hann, Kerryan Griffin, Peter Freeman. 
APOLOGIES:  Len and Cheryl Yearsley, Dick Peters, Jan Carter
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

Minutes of meeting held Saturday, 12 February 2010 as circulated were adopted.
Moved:    Kerryan Griffin
Seconded: Barry Young 

Carried

MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES – Peter made the following comments:
Water access – Council has done the survey but has no money.  We might start doing drainage works on Water Street.  
Insurances – non-profit organisations have to pay around $1000 for insurance and this high price has contributed to the reduction in the number of such organisations from around 20 to 7.  Council has asked  Len to follow this up with the Insurances Council.
Grant funding is in the bank and the  Hall Management Committee is currently calling for tenders.

Kangaroo road kill – fewer kangaroos have been killed recently, but their numbers are down. It is good that signs are up – thanks to Kerrryan for her work.
CORRESPONDENCE IN

	From
	Date
	Re
	Action

	Andrew Blatch, chair Local Emergency Management Office GLC
	22 March 2011
	To Hall Management Committee re Neighbourhood Safe Place (NSP) in NAC.  Hall does not meet safety criteria of 139 m clearance.  Andrew’s advice is to leave early
	File:  GLC

	Glen Handford, GM, GLC
	10 March 2011
	Re Special Rate Variation including draft 5 year Infrastructure/ Maintenance Plans

· 2012/13 Seal/improve East Slope Way and Water Street

· 2015/16 Seal/improve Esplanade East

· 2012 and 2016 Funding for NAC Recreational Facility and Development

· Double funding for drainage from $50 000 to $100 000
	File:  GLC

	Robert van Zandvliet
	
	Plans for tennis court pavilion
	


BUSINESS ARISING
Hall Management Committee will send letter to NACRA supporting the DA application for the tennis pavilion.
TREASURER’S REPORT 
With around 80 members, subscriptions are up and insurance costs have been reduced. As at 9 April, the balance was $24 911.18.  Motion that the Treasurer’s report be accepted:
Moved:    Sandy Chappelow
Seconded: Tony Hann

Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS 

Karuah Quarry – Brief by Mr Peter Wright (Quarry Action Group)
Peter Wright made the following comments:  there are 15 houses, with North Arm Cove addresses, directly affected by the proposed quarry expansion to remove about three times the volume currently being quarried.  A main concern is the plan for a new, larger crusher which is noisy and dust-producing being located on top of hill. This will also have visual impact.  Gan Gan is the geological formation being quarried and the Developer is saying the deposit should last 22 years – but that is what was said of the current mine which has been exhausted in 5 years.  As the hills surrounding NAC are also made of Gan  Gan, there is concern that the new mine could be exhausted in a similarly short time and the company may then look around for resource nearby.  The plan includes operation from 7 am to 6 pm and 124 truck movements per day. This will be a threat to native flora and fauna.  Consultants engaged by developer have failed to send Peter Wright the information requested.  Because the powers of the Planning Minister to decide Part 3A proposals have been devolved to Council, it is unclear who will make decision.

Peter Freeman asked if there was any feedback from local members but Peter Wright said ‘no’.
Peter Chappelow said Lisa Schiff, new GLC Director of Planning, may be helpful and that NACRA would write a letter to the Developer asking for NACRA to be included in information.

Mick Nolan pointed out the Quarry helps around 30 charities and had contributed to the local RFS, donated new uniforms for Mick’s bowling club, lends the helicopter for fire fighting, and is being approached for assistance with tennis club shed.  Mick works for company that makes the crushers.
It was suggested that noise minimalisation could be achieved by building a shed around the crusher or by burying it.

ACTION:  Peter Chappelow to ask Developer for information to be forwarded to NACRA members.
Boat ramp

Peter said that at the Council meeting in March, Len Roberts successfully moved that Council do an analysis, consult the community and report back in 6 months on the site.  That will be July and funding will be decided after that.  
Water Street/Casurina Waterfront Reserves

Peter said the concept plans had been approved, and we are now awaiting funding.


Tennis Club

Peter said that the Tennis Committee had successfully tendered to lease the court from Council and that plans for the shed had been emailed to all tennis club members.  He said that funding grants required an approved DA.  In response to a question about where the tennis shed plans fit into the plan for the whole area, he said that Council land where the hall and court were, and Heros beach will be the next two surveyed by Council and that application for a DA for the tennis shed may speed the process.
NACRA 5 year plan (wish list)  Peter explained that the existing wish list is to be discussed at the June NACRA Meeting and priorities reset.  He said the original list came out of survey conducted about 5 years ago and needs revisiting.  Peter Freeman questioned how the process would work, and Peter explained he planned to give people a month to consider the outcomes from the June meeting, then confirm these at the August NACRA meeting. He added the Plan should be reviewed every year.
Community Hall pergola – there was much discussion about whether the angophera had to be cut down, and whether the fact that council has approved the removal means the tree must be cut down.  Maureen offered to raise this at the Hall Management Committee meeting next Tuesday on behalf of NACRA. 

Sub-Committee reports
FIREWISE –Peter said that a Firewise committee was going to be formed, and they were considering going back to using Wardens although the RFS doesn’t support this. Peter added that wardens have no authority just serve to warn people of imminent danger and this may happen before the RFS SMS and emails.- Peter said they were also considering a siren since a large proportion of the village could be unaware of approaching fire.  Peter said Tony Hann was liaising with Nigel Tully re 6.5 hp petrol pump for around $355.  These could be shipped at no charge if ten people were interested.  A demonstration will be arranged at the Fire station.  Peter reminded the meeting that the Council strongly recommended leaving as soon as danger is apparent. 
Admin Review

Tony  Hann presented a report – attached.

Daryl Drake raised the issue of internet access in the Cove, and Rob van Zandvliet said he had been told there were no ASDL ports available.  Peter Freeman suggested a letter be sent to Telstra pointing out our need, and Tony Hann suggested Daryl could draft the letter.

ACTION:  Peter Chappelow to follow up.
Fame Cove As coordinator of the sub-committee, Peter Chappelow said things were still in the hands of the developer who was doing the required flora and fauna studies.

Enviroment group Peter said this was to restart next week after tic season, clearing lantana and bitou off water front. 

Clean up Oz day Peter said the day, organised by Tony Hann, was well organised and efficient – two truck loads of rubbish had been collected and promptly removed by Council.  Pat Brennan and Kerryan Giffin spoke about the continuing dumps of rubbish and suggested a register.  Tony said he had written to Council about the dumped cars and requesting ideas and support, noting that people in the village would assist where possible.  Kerryan agreed to bring ideas to the next executive meeting.
ACTION:  Kerryan to bring ideas to the next executive meeting.
Resignation of Stephanie Hunter Peter said that Stephanie was very busy and had wanted to spend less time on NACRA business.  He expressed much appreciation for Stephanie’s work for NACRA over a long period.
Motion:  that bank account signatories be changed so Stephanie Hunter is replaced by Susan Carter 
Appreciation was expressed for  Stephanie’s work over many years.
Moved:    Peter Chappelow
Seconded: Peter Freeman

Carried

Community Hall   Maureen said Council had repaired the damage resulting from the break-in  and that the emphasis in Cove News would be on surveillance systems rather than the new equipment purchased.  She added she was pleased Council had agreed to put bars on front windows.
Tennis raffle –Trish Peters said the raffle would be drawn next Saturday at 11 am in the library and Peter added that the Safe TennisDay had been a great success and offered his congratulations to Susan Carter and Kerryan Griffin for applying for the grant and to Jan Walker and Trish Peters for organising the BBQ.

With no further business, Peter declared the meeting closed at 11.45 am. 

Next meeting  11 June 2011
SUBMITTED – Susan Carter

Approved as a true and correct record:

..................................................................
...........................

Peter Chappelow  (Vice-Chair)
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